
Chairs’ & Center Directors’ Meeting Minutes
	Date:
	October 23, 2006 (12:00 to 2:00 pm)

	Location: 
	EBU II – Room 215

	Attendees:
	Abbaschian, Reza
Barth, Matt

Bhanu, Bir

Chute, Richard

DiGregorio, Joe

Deshusses, Marc

Hartney, Pat

Lake, Roger

Norbeck, Joe

Payne, Tom

Ravishankar, Chinya

Schultz, Jerry



	Absent:
	Boretz, Mitch

Haddon, Robert

Matsumoto, Mark


The agenda for the meeting is shown in Appendix 1.
1.  Welcome – Request for Agenda Items from the Floor – Reza 
The following items were added to the agenda: Fellowship Opportunities, a Computer Teaching Lab for Bioengineering and BCoE’s Corporate Partners Program.  Reza introduced Richard Chute, BCoE’s new Assistant Director of Development.  Richard has about 18 years of fundraising experience, most recently at Pitzer College.  He will be contacting Chairs and Directors to schedule individual meetings to discuss assistance needed by departments/centers, fund-raising priorities, and to obtain the names of donors that he should meet in the near term.  Reza announced that a State of the College meeting and ABET Celebration is being scheduled for Thursday, November 9th.
2.  Minutes Approval - Pat

Minutes of the draft 10/6/06 Chairs/Directors Meeting were unanimously approved.  These minutes will be posted on BCoE’s Intranet site.  
3.  Faculty Recruitment – Reza
Reza announced that all the faculty recruitment ads have been submitted to publications and that the on-line faculty application system is up and running on BCoE’s website.  It was requested that Mark send an email to BCoE faculty with instructions on how to access on-line applications.  

4.  Graduate Recruitment - Reza
Four BCoE department brochures are in the approval/review process and should be printed soon.  Judy will then work on Bioengineering’s brochure.  These brochures are urgently needed for graduate student recruitment efforts.  Marc related that the Grad Division held an informative workshop last week on grad student recruiting.  One recommendation from the workshop is that the departmental contact letters to prospective grad students be comprehensive and detailed.  Marc suggested that most of this letter should be standardized across BCoE departments and as such, a template should be drafted by a professional writer.  Also, Joe D. mentioned that several engineering colleges send 7-8 minute DVD videos about their colleges to prospective grad students.
5.  Strategic Marketing Plans – Reza

Roger mentioned that UCR did little to announce and promote the recent C. Ozkan publication in Nature Nanotechnology.  His co-PI’s institution, UCLA, posted the news on its website and sent press releases to several news agencies.  The group felt that UCR didn’t have effective marketing and media relations efforts for at least BCoE.  Reza had already recognized this problem and announced that BCoE will recruit for a new Director of Communications position.  This recruitment should be processed within the next few days with the hope that it will be filled within 2 months.  Tom stated the importance of this individual having a considerable level of technical knowledge and be able understand and write about BCoE research and news-worthy events.  Richard stated that the individual needs to be able to write articles with the intended audience in mind.  It was noted that if BCoE has aspirations to be a top 20 engineering college, it should start thinking like a top 20 engineering college.  
6.  Budget – Pat

Pat discussed the new UCR Budget Proposal process.  This year’s process started with the recent Strategic Planning Retreat, which included Deans, the EVC and other senior UCR administrators.  The goals and visions that come out of this Retreat will form the basis of this year’s budget request.  The request letter from the EVC should be sent to units within the next 7-10 days.  There will be several meetings with APB, the EVC and others over the next two months to discuss proposed efforts.  Final budget proposals will be due in mid-January which is two months earlier than previous years.  UCR wants to use this same timetable in future years. Reza indicated that he intends to work closely with the department chairs on this year’s budget proposal.  Also, Pat mentioned that he will be drafting options for BCoE departmental annual operating budgets including supplies, travel, computer equipment, instructional equipment, etc.  He hopes that these budgets will be more responsive to the needs of departments.
7.  Safety & Security Matters – Reza

Reza cited the recent meeting at BCoE that included presentations from UCR Police and Counseling representatives.  This meeting was requested by BCoE in response to the recent assault on a student in an EBUII bathroom.  A faculty member that attended this meeting was disappointed that there weren’t more male faculty members at the meeting.  Reza reminded the group that assaults aren’t gender specific and that all faculty and staff should be concerned.  Reza stated that Tim will be requesting the names of Safety Coordinators from each BCoE department/center and will be assisting departments in preparing their Department Emergency Operating Plans (DEOP’s).  As part of this effort, we will require contact information be posted for each BCoE laboratory.  Reza reminded the group that faculty need to take safety very seriously.  Marc mentioned that one or more of the exterior doors in Bourns B Building do not lock after work hours.  Reza requested that any safety related information be sent to Tim.  
8.  ABET – Tom

Reza stated that we are in the final days of the two week period after the Site Visit in which we can submit notifications to ABET of any factual errors in their findings.  The only BCoE program that may send such a notice is CHE.  After this two-week period, ABET will send a formal report with their findings.  BCoE will have until February to respond to weaknesses detailed in this report.  If we can overcome these weaknesses, BCoE programs will receive full (6 year) accreditations.  Since there are common weaknesses across BCoE programs, there will be an effort to coordinate responses.  One common weakness is a lack of multi-disciplinary programs.
9.  Departments/Centers/Associate Deans/Assistant Dean and Development Updates

Due to time constraints, there were no updates from Chairs or Directors.
10.  Other Topics
Reza briefly discussed the FY 05/06 Annual Summary Report on Contract and Grant Expenditures that was included with this meeting’s agenda.  According to this Report, BCoE’s contract and grant expenditures during FY 05/06 totaled to $26.4M which was about 30% of UCR’s total for the year.  An electronic copy of this Report can be found at  http://ucrapb.ucr.edu/bud_res_analysis/Reports/CG%20Annual%20Report%202005-06.pdf
Matt announced that UCR is now a full UCTC (UC Transportation Center) partner and as such has access to funds for graduate fellowships in transportation related fields.  Matt distributed the Call for Applications for these UCTC Fellowships.  The application deadline is 11/17/06.  Also, the group discussed the possibility of starting a professional masters degree program in transportation studies.  Matt mentioned that BCoE probably already offers most of the classes necessary for such a program.  Roger indicated that there was also some interest in a professional masters degree program in nanoscience.  Joe D. stated that we should ask what professional engineers are interested in before starting new programs.  

Joe D. distributed a draft BCoE Corporate Partners Program document.  He is recommending that the program be titled Corporate Partner Program instead of Industrial Affiliates Program.  Joe D. expects that several new BCoE Council of Advisors members will be identified through this Program.  Also, he hopes to schedule next year’s Industry Day to coincide with the College’s and most departmental Advisory Board meetings.  He expects that next year’s Industry Day will occur in March or April.
Jerry stated that Bioengineering needs a Computer Teaching Lab since it expects to have around 80 students next term.  CSE was able to provide Bioengineering a Computer Lab this term but there were several conflicts and problems with this arrangement.  Reza committed to provide adequate space and computers for Bioengineering by next term.
APPENDIX 1
[image: image1.jpg]WARCANICOLLEGETTISNIN
i N EN 55N m—





Chairs’ and Center Director’s Meeting

October 23, 2006
Agenda
Engineering Building Unit II – Room 215

1.
Welcome - Request for Agenda Items from the Floor

Reza


Introduce Richard Chute
2.
Approval of Minutes from October 6, 2006 Meeting


Pat
3.
Faculty Recruitment






Mark/Reza
4.
Graduate Recruiting/Education




Mark/Reza
5.
Strategic Marketing Plans





Reza

6.  
Budgets







Pat

7.
Safety & Security Matters





Reza

8.
ABET:  Status of responses





Tom

9.
Departments/Centers/Associate Deans/Assistant


Deans and Development Updates

10.
Other topics



Next Scheduled Meeting is Monday, November 6, 2006
Please note:  Meetings will be held in EBU II – Room 215
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